
 

 

NEWSLETTER March 2024 

MAYOR’S MESSAGE 

CITY CONTACTS 

City Offices: 435-752-1310.  2076 N 1200 E. Mon-Fri 8am-5pm 

North Park Police: 435-753-7600.  575 E 2500 N 

Fire Dept-Station 120: 435-716-9527.  2005 N 1200 E 

North Logan Library: 435-755-7169.  475 E 2500 N 

Recreation Dept: 435-760-1644.  220 E 2850 N 

Animal Control: 435-753-7555 

North Park Court: 435-563-6923.  113 E Center, Hyde Park 

Holiday hours visit www.northlogancity.org (Home Page Calendar) 

GARBAGE PICK UP   Cans need to be out by 6 a.m. 

North Logan City - Thursdays 
Green Canyon Area - Wednesdays (East of 1600 E & South 
of 1900 N) 
 

BLUE RECYCLE PICK UP   Cans need to be out by 6 a.m. 

City Areas - 14
th 

and 28
th
 

Green Canyon - 13
th
 and 27

th 

NORTH PARK POLICE 

Spring is right around the corner, and it is never too early to 
talk about water conservation.  Our entire state has had a  
few great winters in a row, and we are no longer considered 
to be in a drought.  Despite that, being water-wise continues 
to be a key goal of our City, and water is still the resource 
most at risk. 
 

Did you know that over five years ago North Logan started 
one of the most aggressive water conservation plans in the 
state.  This plan, coupled with extensive participation by  
many of you, has changed the long-term outlook of our  
limited supply of water. In fact, many other cities throughout 
the state reach out to North Logan asking for our plan, so  
they can incorporate the same in their municipalities.  This 
plan is only successful because of our great residents who 
truly understand the need to conserve, and have made 
changes to their watering needs by remove large areas  
of grass; installing water-wise landscaping, and not over-
watering grass.  
 

As we move into spring and summer, this is a friendly  
reminder to keep up doing what you are doing.  While we  
may not be in a drought today, history has taught us that it is 
always just around the corner.  Conserving today makes a 
significant impact for when those tough times come. 
 

-Councilman Buzzy Mullahkhel 

The City Council meetings for March 2024 will take place 
on Wednesdays, March 6

th
 & 20

th
 at 6:30 p.m.  In March, 

the City Council will consider approving commercial 
subdivisions located at 1950N 100E, and 2850N 200W.   
The City Council will also consider approving an update to the 
City's Culinary Water Master Plan, along with a change to 
tiered culinary water rates for subdivisions with secondary 
water.  There will also be FY2025 budget proposals for the 
Parks, Cemetery, Recreation, Stormwater, Streets Sewer, and 
Water Departments.  
 

The Planning Commission meetings in March will take 
place on Thursdays, March 7

th
 and 21

st
 at 6:30 p.m. at the 

North Logan Library.  The Planning Commission tentatively 
plans to hold workshops, public meetings or work session 
discussions on the following topics: the NLC General Plan  
re-write project; a Preliminary Plat and Development Plan  
for a 3-lot commercial subdivision at approximately 100 East 
and 1950 N;a City-initiated text amendment to the City's 
signage ordinance; and, a City-initiated text amendments to 
define of a "Lot of Record" and apply applicable development 
standards. 
 

To follow along with progress on the General Plan Rewrite  
project, or to submit public comments regarding the draft plan 
documents, please visit the project website:  NLCPLAN.ORG 
 

FRIENDS OF THE NL LIBRARY - Annual Board Mtg. 

GOVERNMENT MEETINGS (Agendas: pmn.utah.gov) 

Recently, North Logan and Hyde Park cities have experienced 
a rash of burglaries that have impacted multiple families and 
residents.  In this article, I wanted to provide an update on our 
investigation, as well as these tips to help prevent break-ins. 
 

Burglary Update: 
North Park detectives have arrested three suspects and are 
working hard to review the evidence to link the burglaries  
and suspects together.  We appreciate the support from the 
community members who have come in to the Police 
Department to help identify property that our detectives have 
recovered.  As your Police Chief, I have asked my officers to 
make a concerted effort to be visible in North Logan, and our 
detectives are actively working to solve these crimes.  Please 
do not hesitate to reach out to our officers if you need help or 
see anything suspicious. 
 

Burglary Prevention Tips: 
One of the most important things you can do to protect your 
property and home is to call the police to report ANY suspicious 
activity when you notice it.  Please remember to lock the 
windows and doors on your home and outbuildings; leave your 
lights on when you are away; and, make your home look 
occupied.  Keep your garage door locked.  Lock your car doors 
as you go inside, and consider moving garage door openers 
out of sight.  Burglars are looking for the easy target!  Have 
your mail and packages picked up and consider having your 
lawn mowed while you are away for an extended period of  
time.  As we all watch out for one another, we can help reduce 
crime throughout the neighborhoods. 
 

If there are questions or concerns that we can answer for you, 
please feel free to contact our office at 435-753-7600.  Our 
office is open during normal business hours M-F 8:30 a.m. to 
4:30 p.m. 

-Kent Goodrich-Chief of Police 

The Friends of the North Logan Library would like to invite you 
to join us for our annual board meeting, Monday, March 18

th
 at 

6:30 p.m., at the North Logan Library.  The Friends board has 
the privilege of supporting the library by managing donation 
money.  We work together as a board on how these donations 
are best used to support programs, materials, other needs of 
the library, and ultimately, the North Logan residents.  If you 
are able to come donate your time in serving the library and 
the various programs they put on, please join us!  We meet the 
third Monday of each month at 6:30 p.m.  Hope to see some 
new faces there.  If you have any questions, please feel free to 
email me at liwilcock@yahoo.com 
 

-Lisa Wilcock, President, Friends of the NLL 

http://www.northlogancity.org
http://nlcplan.org/
https://www.utah.gov/pmn/
mailto:liwilcock@yahoo.com


 

Newsletter Editor:  marie@northlogancity.org 
Please note that you can also find our  
newsletter online at: http://northlogancity.org/

Triple Threat Fitness M/W/F:  Join Lou's  
Triple Threat Aerobic classes!  It includes  
10-12 classes a month, with a variety of  
exercises, including HIIT, Tabata, Yoga,  
Pilates, HIGH Fitness, and more.  Classes  
are Mon., Wed. & Fri.  Cost is $9 per month. 
 

Kids are welcome to come and run around but 
babysitting is NOT provided.  Located at the 
indoor Hansen Family Sports Complex (HSC) 
at 220E 2850N (behind Eccles Ice Center).  
Come and try it out! 
 

To register and see the schedule go to:  
northloganrec.org 
 

For the following programs noted with 
** Please go online for more 
details and to register at 
northloganrec.org or scan 
this QR Code to be taken 
directly to the their website! 
 

Trivia Night**:  Think you've got what it takes 
to be crowned the Trivia Champion?  Test  
your knowledge across various categories  
and challenge your friends to a battle of wits!  
Gather your team and get ready for a night of 
brain-teasing fun, laughter, and maybe a few 
surprises!  Prizes await the sharpest minds,  
so bring your A-game and compete for glory!  
Cost is $35 per team of 4.  It takes place on 
Sat., March 16th at the North Logan Library.  
Doors open at 6:00 p.m., game starts at 6:30 
p.m.  To register and for more information, go 
to:  https://www.northloganrec.org/trivianight 
 

Youth Track - Ages 7-15**:  North Logan 
Recreation in conjunction with Green Canyon 
High School is offering Youth Track.  This is 
for ages 7-15.  Season runs April thru May.  
Registration is open NOW.  For  more info  
and to register go to northloganrec.org 
 

Baseball/Fast Softball Sign-ups**:  North 
Logan City Baseball and Softball sign-ups are 
open NOW at northloganrec.org.  Leagues 
are available for ages 5-14.  We will also hold 
Learn 2 Play for ages 3 & 4.  Games start in 
May or June, depending on the age. 
 

Easter Egg Hunt:  The North Logan Easter 
Egg hunt is set for Saturday, March 23rd and 
starts at 11:00 a.m. SHARP, at the south end 
of Elk Ridge Park by the grass and turf fields. 
This is for ages 0 to 8 years old.  
 

There will also be a special Easter hunt for 
those with disabilities.  This hunt will begin at 
10:30 a.m. and is for all ages, and will be on 
the south end of Elk Ridge Park by the  
Pavilion. 
 

Teen Flashlight Easter Hunt and Dance: 
We are throwing our first annual teen  
flashlight Easter egg hunt and dance party, on 
Sat., March 23rd.  The flashlight hunt will go 
from 9-9:30 p.m., and the dance will be from 
9:30-10:30 p.m.  This is for ages 13-18 years 
old. 18 year-olds must still be in high school. 
This will be at the Hansen’s Sports Complex. 
 

Green Canyon Volleyball Camp**:  GCHS 
Girls Volleyball team and coaching staff are 
doing a volleyball camp!  This is for grades 
3rd-8th grade.  This will take place May 6th- 

May 7th (4:00 - 6:00 p.m. on both days).  
Fee is $35.  Sign-up at northloganrec.org 

PARKS & RECREATION PARKS & RECREATION - Cont’d 

Miss North Logan City & Honeybees:  North 
Logan City is currently accepting applications 
for the Miss North Logan City and Honeybees 
pageant.  Applications are due by Mon., April 
1st.  You can access the application online by 
visiting northloganrec.org.  The pageant will 
take place on Friday, April 19th, at North Park 
Elementary School.  To participate, applicants 
must be North Logan residents and currently 
enrolled in grades 3rd thru 5th, 10th, or 11th. 
 

Green Canyon Trails for Cross-Country 
Skiing & Snowshoeing:  North Logan has 
partnered with Nordic United and with the 
USFS to groom the canyon road for cross-
country skiing & snowshoeing.  For grooming  
schedule and information about this effort, go 
to www.nordicunited.org.    

Upcoming Registrations/Save-the-Date: 

• Basketball Skills Challenge - Saturday, 
March 9th, 4:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. @GCHS 

• Soap Box Derby will be April 13th 

• Health and Wellness Fair in April 

• Founders’ Day of Service (Spring Cleanup)  
April 27th 

• Amazing Race will be May 4th 

• Memorial Day Program May 27th 

• Platform 9 3/4 Wizard Camp (Harry Potter) 

• Sewing Camp 

• Cooking Camp 

• Art Camp 

• Tennis Lessons 

• Pickleball Lessons/Leagues 

• Itty Bitty Ball 

SENIOR LUNCHEON 

The March Senior luncheon will be on Mon., 
March 4th from 11:00 a.m. thru 2:00 p.m.  
The luncheon takes place at Chuck-A-
Rama, 138 S. Main Street, Logan.  The  
cost is $5 per person and is only for  
CURRENT North Logan residents who are 
60 years old or older.  NO NEED TO RSVP!  
But PLEASE NOTE, that the hours to  
receive the North Logan Resident discount 
are between 11:00 a.m. through 2:00 p.m.  
Outside of those hours, you will be required 
to pay full-price.  Also note, that if you’re 
able to pay cash for your lunch, it saves the 
restaurant considerable time and money, for 
which they would greatly appreciate! 

DON’T FORGET to bring your North Logan 
Library card to get the reduced rate! 
 

The April Senior Luncheon will take  
place on Monday, April 1st ,11:00 a.m. 
 

Please also check the North Logan 
Recreation website for info regarding senior 
citizen programs at: northloganrec.org 

 

NLC - BUSINESS SPOTLIGHT 

NEW BUSINESSES IN NORTH LOGAN 

Please welcome these new businesses  
to North Logan City!: 

 Anna Hashimoto LMT - Massage 
Therapist (50 E 2500 N, Suite 104) 

 Health West North Logan - Medical 
Office / Pharmacy (1515 N 400 E, Suite 
104) 

 Lopez Management Company - 
Management Company (Home Based 
Business) 

 Massage Genesis - Massage Therapist 
(1515 N 400 East, Suite 106) 

 Moving Experts - Mover of Household 
Goods (2600 N Main St, Suite 109) 

DUP - RALPH SMITH CAMP 

Daughters of Utah Pioneers 
meet monthly.  Text Nancy at 
(435) 232-5599 for more info 
on time and location. 

NLC CITIZEN SPOTLIGHT 
Brad & Kris Johnson 

Brad and Kris Johnson 
were married nearly 50 
years ago, and have 
owned their home for 
just as long, raising 
their five children in 
North Logan.  Brad 
grew up in the home, 
which was built in 1936 
and owned by his grandparents, and parents. 
 

Brad worked in construction and then for a 
sheetrock company, while Kris was a stay-at-
home mom before starting her 20-year 
career at Cache County School District, 
answering phones and managing the 130 
school buses. 
 

Brad and Kris enjoy that there’s still a rural 
feel in North Logan, but the town is only five 
minutes away.  “You have everything you 
need at your fingertips, but you’re not really 
aware of it because you're a little bit 
removed,” Kris said. 
 

Brad has several good memories of growing 
up in North Logan.  He remembers when 
there were baseball teams all throughout the 
valley; making go-karts with his friends; and, 
sledding down 1600 N when it was a 
complete sheet of ice.  He also remembers 
that there was a tiny store on 1200 E across 
the street from the old elementary school.  
“I’m getting to be one of the oldest North 
Loganites,” Brad said. 

mailto:marie@nothlogancity.org
http://northlogancity.org/newsletter/
http://northloganrec.org/
http://northloganrec.org/
https://www.northloganrec.org/trivianight
http://northloganrec.org/
http://northloganrec.org/
http://northloganrec.org/
http://northloganrec.org/
https://www.nordicunited.org/
http://northloganrec.org/


 

Newsletter Editor:  marie@northlogancity.org 
Please note that you can also find our  
newsletter online at: http://northlogancity.org/

NORTH LOGAN LIBRARY - Cont’d NORTH LOGAN LIBRARY NORTH LOGAN LIBRARY - Cont’d 

1,000 Books Before Kindergarten Program: 
This is a FREE reading program to encourage 
reading with your child at a young age to foster 
the love of reading!  This program is for 
children ages birth to 5 years old, and a library 
card is NOT required to participate.  The child 
can earn prizes along the way, and will receive 
a booklet to keep track of their reading.  The 
money for the booklets was kindly donated by 
the ‘Friends of the North Logan City Library.’ 
We are so thankful for this contribution.  Grab 
your booklet from the library today!  Register 
your child on our website at: 
www.northloganlibrary.org/events 
 

Bingo Night: Every first Tuesday from 7:00 to 
8:30 p.m.  Come for a fun night out!  Bring 
your friends!  This is for ages 18 to 65+.  
 

Culture Club is every third Tuesday from 4:30 
to 5:30 p.m.  This program allows families of 
all ages to attend.  Sign-up is required.  We 
will be learning about the country Kenya for 
March.  USU Extension is helping us with this 
program. 
 

Lego Club is every second Thursday from 
4:30 to 5:30 p.m.  Ages 5 and older are 
welcome to attend.  Come create and build 
with us!  Legos are provided for this activity. 
 

STEM Club is every first Thursday from 4:30 
to 5:30 p.m.  Our next club will meet on March 
7th.  We will be learning how to make a paper-
plate rollercoaster.  This club is for ages 8 to 
11.  Sign-up is required for this program. 
 

Financial Freedom Class with Ty Lewis will 
take place on Mondays, February 5th, 26th, & 
March 4th.  Ty will be teaching the class from 
7:00 to 8:00 p.m. in the library’s meeting 
room.  Do your finances get you down?  Do 
you worry about inflation, recession, or job 
loss?  Are you living paycheck to paycheck?  
Do you need help, knowing what the next step 
is?  Bring your questions to this class to get 
advice and learn ways to be more financially 
secure.  You can reach out to Ty Lewis with 
any questions concerning the class at 
tyklewis@gmail.com.  Refreshments will be 
served.  This is for ages 18 to 65+.  Please 
sign up at https://forms.gle/
QABVYCsiLxqGTuWq9 to help us plan for 
refreshments and class materials. 
 

Morning Book Club is every second Thurs.  
at 9:00 a.m.  We will be reading “The Ride of 
Her Life” by Elizabeth Letts.  We have copies 
available at the front desk or you can place a 
hold for pick-up.  A one-time sign-up on our 
website is recommended so we can send you 
reminder emails along with our book list.  This 
is for ages 18 to 65+. 
 

Evening Book Club will be held every fourth 
Wednesday of the month from 7:00 to 8:00 
p.m. in the library’s meeting room.  The book is 
TBA.  This program is for ages 18 to 65+.  Use 
this link to sign up for the book club:  https://
forms.gle/EKpJHzJGA8jXAKXh9. 
 

Teen Activity: Our teen activity is every fourth 
Thurs. of the month.  It will be on March 28th 
from 7:00 to 8:30 p.m.  We will be making 
glitter jars and playing charades with 
Capsa.  Sign-up is required. 
 

Library Events Continued  

As we embark on Literacy Month, let's 
celebrate the profound impact of reading  
and writing on personal and societal growth.   
Literacy is more than a skill; it's a key that 
unlocks doors to knowledge, critical thinking, 
and positive change.  This month, let's  
renew our commitment to promoting literacy, 
whether through supporting initiatives,  
encouraging reading in our communities,  
or sharing the joy of books.  Together, let's  
create a world where everyone has the  
opportunity to read, learn, and grow. 

-Trent Bateman, NL Library Director 
 

March Library Events 
 

www.northloganlibrary.org/events 
 

Early Closure: The library will close early at 
5:00 p.m. on March 13th to prepare for our 
Family Literacy Night. 
 

Family Literacy Night will be held on March 
13th from 6:30 to 8:30 p.m.  You are welcome 
to come anytime during these hours.  We will 
have some fun games, crafts, and prizes to 
help support National Reading Month and Dr. 
Seuss’ birthday.  This is for all ages.  There is 
no sign-up required. 
 

Kids’ Craft: The kids’ craft will be replaced 
this month with our Family Literacy Month. 
 

Cover to Cover Reading Program begins  
on March 2nd to April 13th.  This program is 
provided by In-N-Out Burger.  The program is 
for ages 4 to 12 years old.  You can sign up at 
the library’s front desk.  Win a free hamburger 
or cheeseburger every time they make it to 
five books or 300 minutes.  They may only 
receive up to three reward cards for the  
length of the program. 
 

Famous Hawkes’ Pancake Mix: We have 
the famous Hawkes' Pancake Mix for sale at 
the library while supplies last.  They are $6 
per bag.  We accept cash, Venmo, or checks.  
In 1995, armed with a deep love of service, 
Boy Scout experience, and a great pancake 
recipe, Joe Hawkes and his family began  
running the North Logan annual Pioneer Day 
Community Breakfast.  Later, while serving  
on the Friends of the North Logan Library 
board, Joe realized the breakfast was a  
perfect fundraiser for the library and  
admission was changed to, donation only.  
Each year, the community looks forward  
to greeting friends while enjoying Joe's  
pancakes and supporting the library.  Now, his 
legacy continues all year in Hawkes' Hotcake 
Mix with proceeds going to the library.  Thank 
you for building our stacks by building yours! 
 

Story Time is every Tuesday and Friday at 
10:10 a.m. for Toddlers, and 11:00 a.m. for  
all ages.  No sign-up is required. 
 

Yoga & Story Time: Our yoga story time will 
now be held weekly on the third and fourth 
Mondays of the month.  We’re partnering with 
USU Extension to bring this great program to 
the library.  It will be at 10:10 a.m. for Toddler 
Time, and at 11:00 a.m. for preschoolers. 
 

CAPSA Story Time is every second Friday. 
CAPSA will do their special story time at 11 
a.m. only.  Our regular toddler story time is at 
10:10 a.m. on the same day.  No sign-up is 
required. 
 

Library Events Continued  

SCBWI Writing Club is every second  
Thursday at 7:00 p.m. except for in March, 
when it will be on the third Thursday, on March 
21st.  This writing club is for ages 18 to 
65+.  SCBWI stands for: Society of Children's 
Book Writers and Illustrators.  As writers, we 
meet to discuss children’s literature and  
critique manuscripts for Picture Books, Early 
Readers, Chapter Books, Middle Grade, and 
Young Adult literature.  Although the writing is 
for children, this critique group is for adults, but 
membership in SCBWI isn’t necessary.  We 
are a small group, and we occasionally have 
to make last-minute changes, so it’s a good 
idea to get on the email list.  Contact Laura 
Nielsen at laura.f.nielsen@gmail.com for  
more information. 
 

Adult Hobby Series:  Come learn about  
soldering with Amelia Kimber!  You will get to 
learn how to solder and design a piece of art.  
It will be held on Tuesday, March 26th from 
6:30 to 8:30 p.m.  This activity is for ages 18 
and older. 
 

Game Night is every third Friday from 6:00 to 
9:00 p.m.  Come join us on March 15th, for a 
fun night out.  Jen and Nik Loveland will teach 
us some fun new games each month.  Bring 
your friends along with some prepackaged 
snacks or treats to share with everyone.  You 
are welcome to bring any games you would 
like to share with the group and teach us to 
play!  This is for ages 18 to 65+. 
 

Fiber Crafts will be held every first and third 
Tuesday of the month.  Come stitch and share 
stories with your friends.  And make some new 
friends along the way!  They meet from 12:30 
to 2:00 p.m.  No sign-up is required.  This 
class is for ages 18 to 65+. 
 
 

PLEASE NOTE:  If your child is under  
the age of 8, an adult will need to stay  
to supervise the child at the individual  
programs.  Thank you for your support! 
 

You can sign up for any of our events 
by going to the following link: 
 

www.northloganlibrary.org/events 
 

OR 
 

USE THE FOLLOWING QR CODE 

 

Michael J. Allred Scholarship 

The Lance Corporal Michael J. 
Allred Scholarship Foundation is 
pleased to announce the awarding 
of two $1000.00 scholarships for 
the 2024-2025 school year.  
Recipients must be attending Utah State 
University as a full-time student. Scholarship 
applications are due April 1, 2024. 
Applications can be obtained by sending a 
request to MJAllredScholarship@gmail.com 

mailto:marie@nothlogancity.org
http://northlogancity.org/newsletter/
http://www.northloganlibrary.org/events
mailto:tyklewis@gmail.com
https://forms.gle/QABVYCsiLxqGTuWq9
https://forms.gle/QABVYCsiLxqGTuWq9
https://forms.gle/EKpJHzJGA8jXAKXh9
https://forms.gle/EKpJHzJGA8jXAKXh9
http://www.northloganlibrary.org/events
http://www.northloganlibrary.org/events
mailto:MJAllredScholarship@gmail.com
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We ask you to please keep in mind, that when 
snow is forecast, it is helpful when our citizens 
remove vehicles, trailers, garbage cans, etc. 
from the roadway.  By doing this, our plow 
drivers are able to clear the entire road,  
which helps prevent bottlenecking, as well  
as damage to vehicles and property.  We  
appreciate everyone's cooperation during our 
winter months!  Remember that the Winter 
Parking Ordinance (11-604) is still in place 
until March 31st, and there is parking allowed 
on any roadway between the hours of  
midnight (12:00) a.m. and six o’clock (6:00) 
a.m. of any day.  Thank you for your support! 
 

Also, when clearing the snow from your  
driveways, please remember it is against the 
law to push or blow it into the street, as it is a 
danger to drivers and plowers!  Please also  
be sure to clean the snow from the sidewalks 
in front of your home for the safety of the  
elderly, people in wheelchairs, exercisers, and 
children trying to pass on their way to school. 
 

When the weather is calmer, our street crew 
has been hauling snow from cul-de-sacs and 
clearing storm drains, to prevent flooding.  If 
you notice any water pooling in the gutters, 
please contact the city office at (435)752-1310 
so we can look into the situation. 
 

Thank you for your cooperation! 

STREETS THANK YOU to our CITIZENS!! 
LEAD REDUCTION PROGRAM 

STORMWATER 

With warmer weather most likely on the way, 
please remember the following: 

1. Winter leaves the gutters dirty.  We will 
be sending the sweeper out for our spring 
cleaning.  Please be patient with us; we 
will hit every road and neighborhood. 

2. As the snow melts, sometimes grates get 
plugged up.  We will monitor this, but if 
you notice one feel free to call the city 
office at (435)752-1310, and we will come 
clean it up.  You may also help clear it. 

3. As you begin landscaping or other 
projects, remember it is a violation to 
store any materials in the road or in the 
curb and gutter.  

Thank you for your help and cooperation! 

MAYOR’S FAQ 

For updates on the City Offices and other  
city construction projects, please go to the  
following link for our city website for more info: 
http://northlogancity.org/construction-projects/ 

CONSTRUCTION UPDATES 

GARBAGE 
If you have any questions or need further  
information regarding garbage services, 
please go to our website at: northlogancity.org 

Thank you to the hundreds of residents for 
submitting survey responses for our Lead & 
Copper program.  Your information has been 
beyond helpful! 
 

North Logan City is still in need of Lead &  
Copper survey responses from approximately 
350 residences.  As part of our ongoing efforts, 
we will be working with homeowners this 
spring to verify the material types of all service 
lines.  If you require assistance, please feel 
free to contact us at (435)752-1310, and we will 
gladly provide support. 
 

If you still need to submit the  
information for your home, here 
again is the QR code which will 
take you directly to the survey 
where you can  follow the  
instructions and submit your findings. 
 

Once all service lines have been identified,  
we will share our findings.  Thanks again for 
your help!  The community input has been 
invaluable!! 

SEWER RATES 

North Logan City sewer rates are based on  
a six-month average winter water usage 
(November – April).  This is done to ensure 
that the average water usage does not include 
culinary water used outdoors in the summer.  
Your winter average is recalculated each year 
in June, so using less water during winter 
months by turning off your sprinkler system 
and watching for leaks, can help you save 
money on your utility bill all year. 
 

For more information, please see our website 
at: northlogan.municipalcodeonline.com/ and 
go to Master Fee Schedule.  

CERT - COMMUNITY TRAINING 
The City of North Logan is 
once again offering free 
Community Emergency 
Response Team Training 
(CERT) for people interested in learning how 
to take care of themselves, their families, and 
their communities in an emergency. 
 

Length & Dates:  8 Classes from 6:30 p.m.-
9:30 p.m. on Tues. & Thurs. from March 5th to 
28th; one Saturday Mass Casualty Exercise on 
April 13th from 9 a.m.-12 p.m.; followed by two 
nights of integration from 6:30-9:30 p.m., on 
Tues., April 9th and Thurs., April 13th, for those 
who wish to join the CERT team. 
 

Place:  The location of the classes is TBD.  
The Mass Casualty Capstone Exercise will  
be at the Logan Firefighter Training Ctr. (Sat., 
April 13th only) just East of the Logan Landfill. 
 

Cost:  There is No Fee for the Course. 
 

Registration and Questions:  A background 
check form must be emailed prior to approval 
of your registration.  This course can fill up 
fast, so please contact David Fausett for this 
form and with questions at (435) 535-0571, 
and then fill out the form and email it ASAP to 
NorthLoganCERT@gmail.com to register 
and ensure a spot in the course. 

NORTH LOGAN’S VISION FOR 
TOMORROW: YOUR INPUT NEEDED! 

 

Exciting times are ahead for North Logan City 
as we take a major step in shaping the future 
of our community!  We're thrilled to announce 
that the city was awarded a grant that will help 
us conduct a comprehensive project to update 
our General Plan and land use regulations.  
The outcome of this effort will play a pivotal 
role in guiding the city's development and 
regulations for years to come. 
 

What's at Stake? 
The updated plan will address critical issues 
such as housing, transportation, parks, and 
economic development.  By taking a holistic 
approach, we aim to create a blueprint that 
reflects the aspirations and needs of our 
vibrant community. 
 

Your Input Matters! 
For this project to be truly successful, we 
need your input!  Residents and business 
owners are invited to actively participate in 
shaping the future of North Logan.  Your 
insights, ideas, and concerns are invaluable. 
Together, we can create a vision that guides 
our future decisions. 
 

Stay Informed and Engaged: 
To stay updated on project developments and 
opportunities to provide input, we encourage 
you to: 
 

1. Sign up: Register with the city's email 
system to receive timely updates and 
announcements. 

2. Subscribe: Follow us on social media 
platforms to stay connected and engaged. 

3. Newsletter: Keep an eye on our newsletter 
for in-depth information and progress 
reports. 

 

Timeline for Completion: 
Our goal is to complete this initiative by 
September, and we're counting on your active 
involvement to make this vision a reality. 
 

We really appreciate your support and input!! 
 

NLC GENERAL PLAN 
YOUR INPUT NEEDED! 

You may have heard that North Logan City  
is revamping our General Plan over the next 
year.  This is a big process required by the 
state of Utah, and it's an opportunity for you 
to shape our community for the future.  Here 
are some frequently asked questions about 
the plan: 
 

1. What is a general plan? 

A general plan is a long-term plan made by 
cities to organize development and 
community initiatives.  It details the vision, 
policies and framework developed by the 
community, that guide growth and 
development in a neighborhood over a 
period of time, usually 20-30 years. 
 

2. How can I give my input? 

• Go to nlcplan.org and see any news/
updates on the plan. 

• Subscribe via email by emailing 
receptionist@northlogancity.org and 
asking to be added to the list to get 
updates on the plan.   

• Review the draft plan, submit  
comments, or to see progress on 
corresponding ordinance updates 
at nlcplan.org. 

• Keep a lookout for open house 
meetings where you can submit your 
input in person. 

• Participate in surveys the city will be 
sending out relating to general plan 
elements. 

 

This plan revision will be a big effort on the 
part of staff, elected officials, and our 
community, but it's an exciting opportunity for 
your voice to be heard. 
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